
We are a Christian community seeking to know and 
unconditionally share God’s unfailing love. 

We’re happy to have you with us this morning! 

We hope you find our parish to be a place of welcome and spiritual enrichment. 

The Seventh Sunday after Pentecost 
July 27, 2025 

Happening This Week 
 

Monday, 7/28 

 6:00pm — Vestry Meeting in Sacquety Hall 
 

Tuesday, 7/29 

 11:00am — Rector’s Bible Study in the hall 
 

Wednesday, 7/30 

 7:15am—Morning Prayer Service in the chapel 
 

Sunday, 8/3 

 9:30am —POP Meeting in Sacquety Hall 

Online Donations 

 If you would like to support the mission and ministries of St. Wilfrid’s Episcopal Church, you can now 

give using this QR code. Use your smart phone’s camera app to scan the QR code to be directed to our 
online donation form. Your support is instrumental in keeping St. Wilfrid’s a place of vital spiritual wor-

ship and engagement.  

Happening Today 

 Childcare, Little Lambs,  available for children to the 

age of 10, during both services, in Room 8 

 Adult Forum: 1700th Anniversary of Nicene Creed,  

between services in Sacquety Hall 

 Healing Ministry Meeting at 11:50am in the Youth 

Center 

 Youth Group Movie Night at 4:30pm in the Youth 

Center 

 Purchase tickets to Church at “The Chapel” din-

ner fundraiser at La Capilla; and purchase gift cards 
at the SCRIP table 

Quarterly Statements 
 

Quarterly Statements were emailed on Monday, July 

14th. If you did not receive a copy of your statement, or 
would like something corrected, please contact our 

Bookkeeper, Martha, at finance@stwilfridschurch.org.  

Save the Date: Transfiguration Service 
 

Join us for Evening Prayer Service on Wednesday, Au-

gust 6th, at 7pm, as we remember the mountaintop 
moment when Jesus was revealed in glory. Let his light 

renew our spirits.  

Church at “the Chapel” 
 

Our upcoming fundraiser dinner, Church at "The Chap-

el," is more than just a way to support St. Wilfrid’s—it’s a 
chance to come together as a community and enjoy a 

meaningful evening with one another. Tickets are $80, 
and we know that may not work for everyone right now. 

Thanks to some behind-the-scenes generosity, a few extra 
tickets are available, no questions asked. 
 

If you’d like to join us and cost is a concern, just check in 
with Fr. Nathan, Laurie in the office, or Sharan at the 

SCRIP table. As always, there is a seat at the table for eve-
ryone who wants to be there. 

Our Next Bishop 

The Diocese of Los Angeles is currently in the discern-
ment and search process for our next bishop. At our An-

nual Parish Meeting in January, St. Wilfrid’s elected two 
delegates to represent us at the upcoming Diocesan Con-

vention in November, with a third delegate appointed by 
the Vestry. After a bishop is elected, the wider Episcopal 

Church must give consent. A majority of both diocesan 
standing committees and bishops must approve the elec-

tion. Once consent is received, the new bishop will be 
consecrated in a special service, officially beginning their 

ministry. Starting next Sunday, we’ll include a prayer in 
worship for this important and prayerful process.  



Upcoming Events 

Tuesday, 8/5 

 9:30am — Grief Group Meeting in the office 

 11:00am — Rector’s Bible Study in the hall 

 7:30pm — Men’s Group Meeting in the office 
 

Wednesday, 8/6 

 7:15am—Weekly Holy Eucharist in the chapel 

 5:45pm — Engagement Committee Meeting in 

Fr. Nathan’s office 

 7:00pm — Transfiguration Evening Prayer 

Service in the chapel 
 

Sunday, 8/10 

 9:40am —Adult Forum: The Psalms in the hall 

 12:15pm — Episcopal PRIDE Alliance Potluck 

Luncheon in Sacquety Hall 
 

Saturday, 8/16 

 10:30am —Funeral Service for Linda Edwards 

in the sanctuary followed by a reception in the hall 

 5:00pm — Church at “The Chapel” fundraiser 

Ongoing Services 

Sundays 

 8:30am — Holy Eucharist 

 10:30am — Holy Eucharist 

 4:30pm to 6:00pm—Youth Group Meeting in 

the Youth Center on the 1st and 3rd Sundays during 
the school year (currently on hiatus for the summer) 

 

Tuesdays 

 9:30am — Grief Group on the 1st and 3rd Tues-

days of each month in the Church Office 

 11:00am — Rector’s Bible Study weekly in 

Sacquety Hall 

 7:30pm — Men’s Group on the 1st and 3rd Tues-

days in the Church Office  
 

Wednesdays 

 7:15am — Weekly Holy Eucharist in the chapel 

2025 Financial Report 
(Through 5/31/25, Vestry received on 6/23/25) 

Contact Information 

 
 

The Rev. Nathan A. Biornstad 

Rector 

nathan@stwilfridschurch.org 

The Rev. William E. Wells 

Associate & Minister of Music 

william@stwilfridschurch.org 

Laurie Hamilton 

Parish Administrator 

admin@stwilfridschurch.org 

Peggy Young 

Preschool Director 

peggy@stwilfridschurch.org 

Office: (714) 962-7512 

Senior Warden: Nancy Davies 

Junior Warden: Debbi Campana 

Treasurer: Luke Spak 

Clerk: Carol Cherpes 

Bookkeeper: Martha Cruz 

Building and Grounds: Nick Fortune  

Building and Grounds: Jim Schweitzer 

Sexton: Esther Cordova 

Sexton: Bernadino Andrade 

Worship Leader: Jamond McCoy 

Audio/Visual: Nick Fortune 

St. Wilfrid’s is a financially self-supporting parish. Every 

contribution to our mission, and in support of our minis-
tries, counts. We also support the work of the greater 

Church throughout our community and the world. Your 
financial support, great or small, makes a difference. 

Won’t you join us? 

 YTD Actual YTD Budget 
Better/(Worse) 

than budget 

TOTAL INCOME $293,104  $293,333 $(229)  

TOTAL EXPENSE $306,921 $315,070  $8,149  

NET INCOME/
(LOSS) $(13,817)  $(21,737 ) $7,920 

Readings for Wednesday Service 

Read ahead for this week’s Wednesday morning service. 
 

  First Lesson   Proverbs 25:11-15 
  Psalm     112 

  Second Lesson  Galatians 3:23-29 
  Gospel    Mark 9:33-37, 42 

Stay Scam-Smart 

Scammers are getting more sophisticated, and churches 

are increasingly being used as part of their tactics. Please 
be cautious of any unexpected messages, especially those 

asking for money, gift cards, or urgent help. Remember, 
all donation requests from St. Wilfrid’s will come through 

our official channels including the Sunday Times, the 
weekly Constant Contact email, or inserts in the Sunday 

bulletin. When asking for gift card donations, we will al-
ways ask that you go through our SCRIP program, and 

will be connected to a specific effort, such as our current 
back-to-school drive with Robyne’s Nest or disaster relief 

efforts. If something feels off, don’t respond. Just call the 
church office directly. It’s always okay to double check. 


